Proceedings of the Faculty Senate
Meeting of Monday March 10, 1958

Honorary Degrees: The Senate voted to recommend the award of three honorary degrees at the commencement exercises in May 1958. The recommendations next are to be considered by the General Faculty. Announcement of these will be made upon approval by the Board of Regents.

Advanced Placement Program: Dr. Patrick extended an invitation to members of the faculty to attend meetings on the Advanced Placement Program on the evening of March 24, Monday, and on Tuesday, March 25. The speakers will include Dr. John Mayor, Director of Educational Programs for the American Association for the Advancement of Science; Dr. Keller, former Director of the Advanced Placement Program; and Mr. Harold Howe, Principal of Newton High School of Newtonville, Mass.

Delinquent Scholarship Report Procedures, further report re: The Senate continued its discussion of recommendations made by the committee on Delinquent Scholarship Report Procedures, Dr. Merritt, Chairman. It was decided that action on the recommendations would be withheld until the next meeting of the Senate.

Committee on By-laws, report from: The Senate received a report from the Committee on By-laws, as result of which it voted that the Faculty By-laws be amended to the end that the date of faculty elections be changed from the fall to the spring and that the effective date of the terms of those elected be July 1 rather than at the resumption of academic work following the Christmas holidays. It was understood that the effective year of the change will be 1958-59, with the next faculty elections being held in April, 1959. This action must be ratified by vote of the General Faculty.

D. L. Windsor, Secretary pro tem.